
 

 

Murrumburrah Public School 
NEWSLETTER  
 

1 May 2018 Term 2 Week 1 

Dear Families,  

Welcome students, staff and families to term 2.  I trust you  
are enjoying this beautiful autumn weather and looking 
forward to all that MPS has to offer. As you will see from our 
school calendar, we have an action packed term ahead. We 
hope these question and answers and the term 2 calendar 
assist you with your back-to-school organisation.  

Q. When will home learning commence?  
A. Home learning will commence Monday 7 May and will be 
sent home each Monday and is due back no later than Friday. 
There will be no homework sent home the last week of term.  

Q. When will the canteen open?  
A. The canteen will open Wednesday 2 May and will open  
each Monday, Wednesday and Friday, given we have enough 
volunteers. We are still looking for volunteers. Please let us 
know if you are able to assist. Otherwise the canteen will be 
closed on those days.  

Q. What is available at the canteen this term?  
A. Accompanying this note is a new canteen pricelist for term 
2, along with the options for the new Monday Special Lunch 
menu.   

Q. When do students wear their sports uniform?  
A. P.E. will be held each Thursday and sport will be on Friday.  

Q. When is the uniform shop open? 
A. The uniform shop will be open each Thursday afternoon 
from 3.00pm to 5.00pm and is located next to the parent 
meeting room. Access is from the staff car park.  
 
Q. How do I book for before and after school care?  
A. The facility at Murrumburrah PS is located off Albury Street. 
For all enquiries please contact 0418 581 357 or Bunyip 
Preschool 6386 2631. 
 
Q. Can I still pay my voluntary contributions?  
A. Yes, we gratefully accept voluntary contributions during 
term 2 if you have not already paid. You can send payment in 
with your child or online via ‘make a payment’ on the school 

website. Voluntary contributions are $30 per child or $50 per 
family.  

Q. What do I do if I need to speak to my child’s teacher about 
their learning?  
A. You are welcome to make an appointment with your child’s 
teacher by contacting the front office to arrange a mutually 
convenient time.  

Q. When do students start to wear their winter uniform? 
A. Students are expected to wear their winter uniform starting 
this term. Please see below a list of the winter uniform.  
 
Boys  
Light blue shirt or skivvy (long sleeves) 
Long grey trousers  
Navy blue jumper with school emblem OR navy woollen 
jumper 
Black shoes, grey socks  
Navy blue bucket hat (available at school only) 
School Jacket – optional  

Girls  
Navy blue slacks OR navy skorts with navy tights 
Light blue shirt or skivvy 
Navy blue jumper with school emblem OR navy blue woollen 
jumper or cardigan 
Black footwear 
Navy blue bucket hat (available at school only) 
School Jacket – optional  

ANZAC ASSEMBLY  
Mrs Ford has arranged for a whole school service to be held 
this Friday 4 May at 12.30pm in the hall, to ensure all students 
have the opportunity to commemorate the ANZACS and to 
deepen their understanding of the meaning of ANZAC. We 
invite you all to attend.  

 

From my desk… 

Clare Crawford   

Welcome to Term 2  



 

 

Empathy Responsibility Respect 

EVENT CLASSES ACTIVITY DATE COST 
Notes / 

Money due 

Twilight Study Sessions 
Years 3 – 6 

Participating 

students   

Monday 7 May 

3.30pm - 4.30pm 
Free  

Year 3 Excursion to 

Wagga Wagga 
Year 3 Tuesday 8 May $35 Overdue 

ICAS Assessment 

Digital Technologies  

Participating 

Students 
Tuesday 8 May  

Refer to 

note Overdue 

P&C Meeting All welcome 
Tuesday 8 May @ 6pm 

In the meeting room 
Free  

Rugby Union McTaggart Cup 

Wagga Wagga  

Participating 

students 
Wednesday 9 May Free  

WHAT’S HAPPENING... 

A great time was had by all at the disco hosted by the SRC at the end of term one.  

As well as the fun, the SRC raised just over $400. 

Congratulations MPS on another wonderful representation of students and teachers at the ANZAC Parade and 

thank you to our school captains, John & Mollie for making us proud and laying the wreath on our behalf.  



 

 

EmpathyResponsibilityRespect 

Cross Country  

Congratulations 

on another  

successful Cross 

Country. Best of 

luck to students 

who have  

progressed to 

the district  

carnival. 



 

 

Empathy Responsibility Respect 

Albury St 
MURRUMBURRAH  NSW  2587 
Principal: Mrs Clare Crawford 

Phone: 02 6386 2209 
Fax: 02 6386 2993  

Email: murrumburr-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Before & after school care  

Please contact Bunyip Pre School  

on 6386 2631 or 0418 581 357 

Uniform Shop  

Open Thursdays from 3.00pm to 5.00pm, to assist 

you with all your uniform needs. 

 

Young Mobile Playgroup  
Tuesday 15 May : 1.30—3pm MPS  

I hope you all had a wonderful holiday! It will be another big term 
with lots of different events on within or school community. 

Thank you to those who gave up their time during the holidays to 
help out tidying up the front garden and pruning a few of our trees - 
despite the lack of rain our grounds look in top order!  

We will look to have another working bee early this term, hopefully 
by then we can get our spades into the ground! 

Sadly we have decided that we will need to close the canteen on a 
couple of days this term as we have been unable to fill these days, if 
you are able to volunteer on these days please contact me! 

Going home this term will be some raffle tickets. This year the P&C 
have decided that we will run a monster raffle with a $2,500 cash 
prize! The winner will be drawn at Presentation night in Term 4, just 
in time for Xmas!  

 

Thank you to Peggy Hocking for 
her many hours of service to the 
P&C canteen, Peggy has been a 
regular face in the canteen on 
Monday’s for a number of years. 
She tells us that she will still be 
around to help out on sports 
days! At our last P&C meeting 
we recognised Peggy's 
contribution to the canteen and 
our P&C. Thank you Peggy from 
all of us! 

 

Canteen, thanks to this weeks volunteers  
Wed 2 May — Gail Nolte & Tamara Bell  
Friday 4 May—Court Jones & Corinne Johnson   

Monday Special Lunch—7 May   
Stuffed baked potato with mince, cheese & sour cream 

 

Have a great week and term! 

The 2018 soccer season 

is nearly here!!  The Harden 

Soccer Club will hold its “meet and greet” afternoon 
on Tuesday 1 May at the club house, Roberts Park 
commencing at 4.30pm.  This afternoon allows the Club 
committee to announce coaches and teams for the 2018 season. 

All players and parents will have the opportunity to meet coaches 
and team mates, as well as co-ordinate training afternoons. All 
other available information will also be handed out to parents 
regarding the 2018 South West Slopes Soccer Association 
competition. 

Harden Soccer Club will nominate teams in this year’s SWSSA 
competition from our littlest & youngest under 5 players right 
through to the under 14/15/16 division. 

If you cannot make this afternoon enquiries can be made to Greg 
Brown on 0408 229 450 or Allison Manwaring on 0429 193 453. 

Reading 
Success 
Students  

celebrated their 

achievements in 

reading for term 

one, with a  

special  

afternoon 

tea hosted by 

Mrs Saunders.  

Congratulations 

to all. 


